
Attachment E: EARLY INTERVENTION ADMINISTRATION WORK PLAN 

October 1, 2016 - September 30, 2021 

The mission of the statewide Early Intervention Program (EIP) is to identify and evaluate as early as 
possible those infants and toddlers whose healthy development is compromised and provide 
appropriate intervention to improve child and family development. 

Local governments have responsibility for administering the EIP, subject to regulations of the 
Commissioner of Health, Subpart 69-4 of subchapter H of Chapter II of Title 10 (Health) of the Official 
Compilation of Codes, Rules and Regulations of the State of New York. Administrative funds are 
provided to all municipalities to offset costs incurred in the implementation of the EJP, exclusive of due 
process costs. This funding is contingent upon a municipality's compliance with the following work plan 
developed by the Department: 

Work Plan Responsibilities of Municipalities for 2016-2021: 

Public Awareness and Child Find 

Municipalities will ensure that primary referral sources are aware of their responsibilities; that required 
provisions related to initial service coordination are implemented; and that procedures to complete 
evaluations, determine eligibility, and report eligibility determinations are implemented according to a'II 
regulatory requirements. 

To accomplish this, municipalities will: 

• Establish a Single point of entry for referral of children who are at risk for developmental
delays or potentially eligible children to the EIP and have a process in place for immediate
referral of children suspected of having a developmental delay to the Early Intervention
Official/Designee (EIO/D) if public health officers are designated to receive referrals.

• Disseminate public awareness materials and materials related to the EIP and Child Health
Plus (including standardized referral forms to be used by primary referral sources, e.g.,
hospitals, pediatricians, day care providers, etc.) and promote local awareness of the EIP.

• Educate health care providers and primary referral sources about the importance of
developmental screening, the availability of the EIP, and the requirement to refer children
under the age of three years suspected of or at-risk for developmental disability to the EIO
in the municipality that the child resides.
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